
 
 

Business Meeting Minutes 
La Quinta Inn & Suites – Macon, GA 

Saturday August 24, 2013 

 

Call to order - Colonel David Armor (at 11:15AM)  

 

Invocation - Colonel Annette Saye 

 

Pledge - Colonel Robert Edwards 

 
Recognition of Past Commanders - Colonel David Armor 
*Seventeen (17) Past Commanders were in attendance 
 

Recognition of Guests - Colonel David Armor 

 
Chuck’s Top 21 Songs – Chuck Cheeves 
 
Chaplains Report - Colonel Annette Saye 
 
 
Treasurers Report - Colonel Lisa Pickett 
*Financial Statement was presented 
*(4) successful projects have been run – details to come in Active Vice-
Commander’s report 
*So far there has been a good response on member dues 
 
  



Active Vice Commanders Report – Colonel Bob Gotch 
*Project chairpersons were called on for reports 

*Rebel Corps Golf Tournament – profit $654.00  
*Raffle for Weekend Stay at Helen Condo – profit $827.00 
*Silent Auction at St. Simons – profit $755.50 
*Apple Raffle – profit $292.00 
 

 
In-active Vice Commanders Report – Colonel Nancy Keith 
*Four (4) Honorary Colonels were sworn in at Ohio meeting 
*New member applications are available on the website 
*No new membership submissions were made this tri-mester 
*Nancy was presented a Lil’ Toms t-shirt by Commaneder Cobb 
 
Adjutants Report –Colonel Hugh Hendrix 
*A copy of the Minutes from the last meeting are on the table and can be 
downloaded from the website. 
* The e~Dispatch was emailed to 48 Past Commanders and Colonels on Aug 9th.   
*200 newsletters were printed (180 mailed on August 12th).  Cost for newsletters 
= $248.00 plus tax ($267.84) and postage was $132.00 (I have 40 Stamps 
remaining).  An increased effort should be made to increase those receiving the 
newsletter via email. 
 
 
Hospitality Committee Report – Colonel Sherri Carmack 
*Rebel Corps Cocktail Party details were announced 
*Appropriate cocktail party dress code was addressed 
*Bartenders were called on to announce the hours in which the hospitality suite 
would be open  
 
 
Unfinished Business 
*NO unfinished business was discussed 
 
New Business 
 
*Flag and Pins Raffle details were announced by Colonel David Armor 
*JC Rebel Corps cloth flag is missing  
 
 
 
 
 



Past Commanders Report – Helene Mitchell 
*Colonel Mitchell announced that nominations for office were opened at the Pool 
Party Social on July 20th.  A nomination and second were made for the office of 
2014 Commander for Colonel Nancy Keith was made at that time. 
 
*Colonel Mitchell opened the floor for other nominations. 

*Colonel Jack Gamel, #1057 oficially nominated Bob Gotch 
*A second and even a third were made to the nomination 

 
*Colonel Bob Gotch accepted the nomination and addressed those in attendance 
 
*Colonel Nancy Keith accepted her nomination and addressed those in 
attendance 
 
*Elections were held by secret ballot – 65 Colonels were in attendance and cast a 
vote 
 
*Votes were counted 
 
*Announcement was made that the following Colonels had been elected to office 
for 2014:  

*Nancy Keith, Commander 
  *Annette Saye, Active Vice-Commandeer 
 *Sherri Carmack, Inactive Vice-Commander 
 *Lisa Pickett, Treasurer 
 *Ron Cowart, Adjutant 
 
Webmasters Report-Colonel Ken Joyner 
*NO report was made 
 
 
Sergeant at Arms Report-Colonel Ron Cowart 
*High Sheriff’s Report - Fines were assessed  
*Colonel Scott Brazell also called out various Colonels – no fines assessed.  
 
 
Commanders Report – Commander Tommy Cobb 
*Commander Cobb voiced his appreciation to the Corps Staff members 
*He requested Stock the bar contributions  
*He again voiced his appreciation to the Rowland’s for donating the use of their 
condo for the raffle 
*He named Hugh Hendrix as the he Staff Officer of the Trimester 



*He named Thomas Michael & Howard Moss as the Staff Members of the 
Trimester 
*No Colonel of the Trimester was named (2 staff Members of the Trimester) 
*Commander Cobb stated that he liked to keep things “short & sweet” and 
concluded his report 
 
Announcements 
* Senator Denise Bauer gave updates on the Peach Bash (Nov 7-10) 
*It was announced that you would need a ticket ($5.00) for the lunch which will 
follow today’s meeting 
 *Rich Little gave an update on the Camp Dream Golf Tournament which will be 
held on September 26th 
*Hugh Hendrix gave an update on the Kevin Hutcheson Memorial Golf 
Tournament which has been rescheduled for August 31st 
 
 

Meeting was adjourned with the Jaycee Creed   

 

 

 

 

Minutes taken by: 

Hugh Hendrix, Adjutant (Colonel #2469) 


